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Senate Bill 156 (Simitian)
California Reading and Literacy Improvement and Public Library Construction and Renovation Bond Act of 2008
Fact Sheet

Summary: 


Senate Bill 156 places a $4 billion General Obligation Bond measure on the 2008 statewide primary election ballot to fund library construction and renovation.     
Proceeds from bond sales will be deposited into the California Public Library Construction and Renovation Fund of 2008 and then made available, through the State Librarian, for grants to local entities for:


· Construction of new library facilities

· Land acquisition for remodeling or rehabilitation projects

· Remodeling or rehabilitation of existing library facilities

· Purchase and installment of furnishings and equipment

· Payments to architects, engineers or other professionals instrumental in construction or remodel projects

Funds from the California Public Library Construction and Renovation Fund of 2008 are not eligible to be used for:
· Books

· The cost of preparing applications for these funds
· Local elections to obtain voter approval of a project

· Obtaining the matching funds necessary for project approval 
Funds will be awarded through a competitive application process, with the state contributing 65 percent of a project’s cost and the local agency paying for the remaining 35 percent.  

Need for the bill: 

Libraries play an essential role in promoting literacy and democracy.  A rare institution that offers opportunities for people of all ages and all backgrounds, libraries contribute to California’s quality of life while promoting healthy lifestyles, creating stronger and safer neighborhoods, and increasing local property values.  Library construction also provides jobs and stimulates the economy of our communities.  Currently more than 20 million people visit California’s public libraries each year, enjoying these centers for education and information.  

The State Library recently found that there is a current need of over $4 billion dollars in library funding, as virtually all of the $350 million authorized by Prop 14 in 2000 have been spent.  Library construction is not currently keeping pace with the growth of quickly expanded communities.  Some libraries are too old even to be wired for essential technological advances such as computers and the Internet. In its last round of awards, the California Public Library Construction and Renovation Board was forced to deny almost 75 percent of all project applicants.  As California’s budget woes make libraries very vulnerable targets for cuts, SB 156 ensures that our libraries continue to provide access and opportunities for education, self-help, and lifelong learning.  
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